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Dear Parents,

What a treat we had on Monday when the National Marine Aquarium visited school.

Chestnut’s class had a fantastic workshop and it was great to see them working as

true marine biologists in their lab coats! The whole school also enjoyed an assembly

and learnt about how to look after our oceans. Unfortunately, we didn’t get a photo of

Mrs Gilman dressed as a hot dog?!

We’re really excited to be introducing ‘Little Wandle’ after half term.

This is a new phonic scheme, used in many schools already, that

really compliments a small school. Staff are receiving their training

next week and we’re looking forward to receiving our brand new

resources and reading books! I will run an information session in

the next few weeks so that you can find out more!

Don’t forget, after school this afternoon, the PTA is having their AGM.

All are welcome!

As always, please don’t hesitate to get in touch if you should have worries/concerns.

Wishing you a lovely weekend!

Mrs Davies



Dates for Your Diary Forthcoming events

Brilliance at Boyton: This week’s Stars Attendance (Target 96% or above)
Whole School to Date 95.13%

Acorns
This Week

92.06%

Birch 
This Week

98.41%

Chestnut
This Week

99.03%

Acorn

Birch

Chestnut

Percy            Lauren

Hugo

Brooklyn       Caiden       Masie C

1st Feb – Vision Screening for Reception children
6th Feb – Safer Internet day
12th – 16th Feb – Half term
19th – 23rd Feb – Sustainability week
19th – 23rd Feb – Swimming for Y5 and Y6
20th March – Y2s,3s and 4s trip to the climbing barn -
Tavistock

More dates to follow!

12th – 16th Feb – Half term



Useful Information

Safeguarding

● All children have a right to be safe, no matter 
who they are or what their circumstances.

● Keeping children safe is everyone’s 
responsibility.

● If you are concerned about a child, please 
speak to one of the Designated safeguarding 
Leads. If a child is in immediate danger 
contact the police on 999.

Useful numbers

Early Help Hub 01872 322277

Citizens Advice 0344 411 1444

NSPCC 0808 800 5000

Childline 0800 1111

Addiction: Drug and Alcohol support 01579 340616 (24hrs)

Multi-Agency Referral Unit (MARU)

0300 123 1116 

(If you are concerned about a child’s 

safety)

School Clubs
Breakfast Club:

At Boyton, we are really lucky to have a fantastic Breakfast 
Club run by Ms Walker. Children can be dropped off from 
8.15am and have a choice of breakfasts including cereals, 
toast, etc. It costs £2 a session. If you would like to book your 
child in, please email Mrs Wood.

secretary@boyton.cornwall.sch.uk

After School Clubs Spring 1 Term 2024:

Monday

Film Club

Tuesday

Craft Club 

Limited to 12

Thursday

Gymnastic Fundamentals 

Jane Gilman

Deputy Safeguarding Lead

Katherine Davies

Safeguarding Lead



Online safety

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/k

eeping-children-

safe/online-safety/online-

safety-blog/child-safe-

settings-tiktok/

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/online-safety/online-safety-blog/child-safe-settings-tiktok/


January SEN Corner
This month I would like to share a leaflet on eating.  After all the Christmas treats, it can be hard to get back to a normal

routine.  The ASD Team have provided this resource for parents.  There are some great tips and ideas included.



January SEN Corner



PTA UpdatePTA Update
Future Events

Childcare will be provided.

Everyone welcome!  Please come along and 

help us draw up a plan of events and 

fundraising goals for the coming year.

Please see our Facebook Page for further 

details of each event: 

Boyton PTA Events 

Round -up

AGM on Friday, 26th January, which will be 

held at school at 3.15 p.m. onwards.

Roles:

Chairperson Vice Chairperson

Treasurer Secretary

If you would like to put yourself forward for 

a role, please let Lesley know prior to the 

meeting.  

If you are unable to attend this meeting, you 

can still be voted on, so don’t let that out you 

off!



Make a Difference 

Become a 

Parent Governor



What a lovely week it has been! 

In Talk for Writing, Birch have been working hard on creating a tale of fear, using features 
including expanded nouns phrases, contractions, conjunctions and the past tense. Acorns have 
started a new traditional tail, the Three Billy Goats Gruff! They have loved hearing different 
versions of the same story and retelling it in theut

For Maths, Birch have started a focus on multiplication and have been counting in 2s, 5s and 10s. 
Acorns have been focusing on! I have been really impressed with their use of sape vocabulary 

and we have been looking at where we can find different shapes, inside or outside! 

For Geography, Birch have been thinking carefully about cold places and all the different 
features you can see there. We noticed there aren’t many human features in Antarctica! Acorns 
have been looking closely at Boyton on their very own maps, drawing all the different features of 
our village. 

We have had great fun investigating and comparing different materials  in Science, using 
vocabulary such as natural/man-made, rough/smooth, transparent, bendy, hard, soft to describe 
their properties.

In PSHE, we have been thinking about how we relax and why this is so important! Acorns have 
been focusing on team building skills and why they found it tricky to build a tower all together!

As always, please don’t hesitate to chat – if you should have any queries.

Many thanks
Miss Cartmell and Mrs Davies

Acorn/Birch Class Update



We have been super scientists in Chestnuts class this week, with huge thanks to Becky from the 

National Marine Aquarium, Plymouth.  She gave us the opportunity to test whether different liquids 
were acidic, neutral or alkaline and how water quickly becomes acidic when carbon dioxide is added 
to it.  We also learnt a lot about marine conservation and how we can help to look after our planet.

During maths, our fluency focus has been on our times tables and everyone enjoyed finding the 
correct multiplication card as quickly as they could!

As part of our Geography learning this half term, we’ve been looking at different features of a coast, 
such as arches, stacks, headlands and bays.  We have been very creative this week and have started 
to build a 3D model of a coastline to show how much we know about how they’re formed.

We have continued with gymnastics in PE, where we’ve worked with a partner to create a sequence 
of movements using counter-balances and counter-tensions, using the climbing frame, bars and ropes 
to help us!  We have also enjoyed orienteering with Alex again.

Have a great weekend everyone! 
Mrs. Gilman

Chestnuts Class Update



Craft Club



School Calendar 2023/2024



School Lunch Menu First Half Spring Term

Everyday there is also the option of a Jacket Potato or Tomato Pasta






